
NEWSLETTER 

Upcoming Programs 

 Friday, May 6 at 6 pm—
Seeing Color in Every-
thing presentation by 
Kathrin Weber; ALL 
guild members invited! 

 Saturday, May 21 at 
noon—Luncheon at An-
jou in honor of Lifetime 
Member Marva Good-
man 
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Dear guild members, 

I would like to thank Debbie 
Stringer for presenting the won-
derful program on Fiber Art Cuffs. 
She brought many of her sam-
ples to share with us. (Some pic-
tured at right.) Former member Eva Joan Henderson, also 
sent along some of her samples to share with us. Thank 
you Eva Joan. The handout was excellent and the direc-
tions easy to follow. It also gave Marva a good idea to help 
the 4Hers that she is teaching to sew. 

I extend my thanks to all for a wonderful Sheep to Shawl. 
Thank you, especially, to Brenda Harrower for chairing and 
to all who contributed their time and talents. The weather, 
although a little windy, was good for the outside compo-
nents. The crowd was on the small size, so perhaps next 
year we can have a publicity chair to better publicize the 
event. As usual, the food was excellent.   

The Kathrin Weber workshops are coming up, and I am 
sure they, too, will be a great success. We owe a huge 
thanks to Alma Ellis for her tireless work on all the details 
of the workshops.  

And lastly, I hope to see many of you on May 21st as we 
celebrate Marva Goodman’s longtime commitment to the 
fiber arts and particularly to our Guild. 

        Your President, gio 

P.S. Is there any interest in a summer get-together as we 
have had in the past? 

Support CWSG when you 
shop at Halcyon Yarn. Just 
tell them you’re a guild 
member and we’ll receive 
5%. Use discount code HY-
GR2016 to receive $5 off 
your next order of $50. 

Support CWSG when you 
shop online at The Woolery. 
Just use the link on our web 
site at www.cvillewsg.com 
and we’ll reap the benefits! 





Treasurer’s 
Report 

After taking in $235 in fees 
for  our upcoming work-
shops and earning $.04 in 
interest, our  balance is 
$4,825.71 

 

march Minutes 

We met on Saturday, March 19 at the MS Craft Center with 
10 members present. Minutes from the February meeting 
were approved as published in the March newsletter.  

Under Old Business, Alma Ellis updated the guild on plans 
for the Kathrin Weber workshops in May. Six are currently 
enrolled in the weaving class and eight in the dyeing class. 
Kathrin Weber has also graciously offered to make a 
presentation to the entire guild entitled Seeing Color in Eve-
rything. (Note that we later scheduled this presentation for 
Friday, May 6 at 6 pm at the MS Craft Center.) 

Marcy Petrini reported that the project to revise our policy 
and procedures notebook and bylaws is moving forward.  

Brenda Harrower updated the guild on plans for Sheep to 
Shawl planned for April 2. Set up begins at 8:30 am on Sat-
urday. We reviewed the volunteer list for the event. 

Marcy announced that the celebratory luncheon for our new 
lifetime member Marva Goodman takes place Saturday, 
May 21 at noon at Anjou Restaurant in Jackson. We will 
have a private dining room for the luncheon. More info will 
be shared with the membership via email. 

Brenda Harrower and Donna Peyton have agreed to serve 
on the nominating committee. Offices up for election include 
Secretary, Librarian/Historian, and Treasurer. President Gio 
Chinchar and Vice President Margaret Richardson will con-
tinue for another year. 

We talked about the possibility of establishing focus groups 
to meet outside of regular guild meetings and study a topic 
from September through May. 

Brenda Harrower reminded us about the Magnolia State Fi-
ber Festival in Vicksburg June 3 and 4. Sharon Williams 
mentioned fiber artist Martina Celerin from Bloomington IN. 

The meeting adjourned and we moved into our program on 
fiber art cuffs presented by Debbie Stringer. 

         Respectfully submitted 

         Beth Palmer, Secretary 



Join Us! 
The CWSG newsletter is pub-
lished the first week of each 
month and is distributed by 
email to members and friends. 

We meet the 3rd Saturday of 
the month, usually at the MS 
Craft Center (upstairs) at 950 
Rice Road, Ridgeland, MS 
39157 

Chimneyville Weavers & 
Spinners Guild 
PO Box 16888 
Jackson, MS 39211 

email@cvillewsg@gmail.com 

Visit us on the web at 
www.cvillewsg.com 

President—Gio Chinchar 

Vice President—Margaret 
Richardson 

Past President—Donna Pey-
ton 

Treasurer—Carolyn Campbell 

Sect’y—Beth Palmer 

Librarian/Historian—Debbie 
Stringer 

Election of Officers 

The nominating committee (Brenda Harrower and Don-
na Peyton) present the above Slate of Officers for the 
upcoming year. As noted in the Bylaws the Slate of Of-
ficers needs to be published in the April Newsletter. 
Our governing documents provide for one officer in the 
role of Secretary. That officer can appoint a newsletter 
editor.   

Marcy Petrini made the motion: I move that the nomi-
nation be closed and that we accept the slate of offic-
ers by acclamation. 

Kathy Perito noted that: Our governing documents pro-
vide for one officer in the role of Secretary. That officer 
can appoint a newsletter editor. So I recommend the 
slate of candidates list only one name for Secretary.  If 
that change is made, I would second the motion.  

Marcy Petrini responded: Since I made the motion, I 
am the one who must either withdraw it or amend it. I 
move to amend the motion to list only the Secretary as 
an officer of the Guild. 

The change is made, so Kathy seconds the motion. 

Please send your vote to President Gio Chinchar via 
email by Friday, April 22 stating YES I vote for the slate 
of officers as presented or NO I do not vote for this 
slate of officers. 


